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MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR

Welcome to the DECEMBER 2022 newsletter 

The Committee extend their best wishes to all for the Christmas / New year season. 
May you get that new model, engine or radio from Santa and plenty of fine weather to 
go flying!

Don’t Forget the BBQ on Saturday 16 or Sunday 17 if the weather packs up

An RFG email will be sent out with confirmation.

Plenty of activity at the strip this month with yet more new models appearing including 
this one.
Neal has provided the following details



Makes you realize just how far our radio systems have come in the last 20years 

The State Takes More Control

New Incorporated Societies Act
The Incorporated Societies Act 2023 is now in place This replaces the 1908 Act which 
we have been operating under. The new act has a number of new requirements and all 
Societies have until March 2026 to re register or start a new Society.
 In 2019 we updated our constitution which included most of the requirements of the 
new act. It looks like it will be a reasonably simple update to make  our constitution 
compliant with the new act and simply reapply for registration under the new act.
A couple of new things we will be required to do are

• Club officers  must consent to be committee members and certify they are not 
disqualified  from doing so. A register  of consents  must be maintained.

• An interests register of committee members must be maintained. (Is there a 
conflict of interest)?



As usual the government has produced a one size fits all system. Which can be 
confusing to small clubs with limited resources.
The Daily Post had a very interesting article on Saturday 1 Dec written by the chairman 
of Sport NZ lamenting the fact that the same rules applied to clubs like ours to multi 
million dollar  organizations such as NZ Rugby.  He point was that more and more small 
clubs are folding as it is be just to difficult to be on a committee and the new Act is 
going to make it even more difficult!
More unintended consequences!
Meanwhile in some countries model registration and pilot registration has become 
mandatory. Requirements for models to carry ADBS identification are being looked at.
Lets hope the new government  inject a dose of reality into the situation here.

Models seen at a recent midweek session

Button Man



A Word from the Pres

Another month gone and in fact almost another year gone. The hot and dry summer 
season predicted has yet to kick in. The experts keep telling us next week, next month 
and so on!, just bring it on, but not too much wind with it. However we don’t want it too 
hot and dry otherwise the fire risk could be a problem for us if restrictions are imposed.
Anyhow in the  meantime on behalf of the committee, I wish all members and their 
families a safe and happy festive season, as we look forward hopefully to more flying 
time in the new year. 😉😉😉😨😨😄
Cheers
Dave Little
Presidents

FOR SALE

Thanks to several generous donations to the Club we have a couple of 46 size beginners models 
for sale. These are complete with servos have been set up test flown and only require a receiver 
and battery pack.
There are also a couple of other models, Futaba servos and Futaba Fasst receivers
Various fittings and nuts and bolts.

For more details on any of this gear contact 

Any Committee Member

COMING EVENTS



AUCKLAND SCALE DAY
January 28th 2024 Gates Open at 0830

NSMAC Green Road Dairy Flat Auckland
Sponsored by Hobby City 

      CONTACTS
Robert  021 969 159
Roger  021 072 3956

SPONSORS
Hobby City
Avetec NZ

North Shore Aero Club

NSMAC are holding a Scale Fly-in at their Green Road Club Site
The plan is to cram as much (safe) flying as possible into the day
Open to any R/C scale aircraft so bring your new projects, big and 
small, flying or not. Landing Fee $10 includes BBQ & Special Prizes 
                                  PILOT BRIEFING 0900 hrs

Great Airstrip, Easy Parking, Toilet
BBQ & Cold Drinks (Pilots FREE)
Any model, Military and Civil
IC or Electric or Turbine
Noise and height limits
Normal safety rules 
Pilots MFNZ members 
Trade Stands Welcome




